From:

**Sent:** 10 November 2021 23:47

To: Local Plan

**Cc:** Andy Carter MP;

**Subject:** Object to building on green belt land

## Dear planning team,

I object to you building on green belt land in Warrington. It's disgraceful when the world demands change that you are constantly approving builds when the population of Warrington object. Furthermore, the rate of building on green belt seems to be increasing. In Grappenhall heys there are now 3 large building projects on the go within a mile of each other. This is putting a massive strain on families and the community due to the quantity of large delivery vehicles, building noise, dust and disruption to services such as clean water and electric supply. Green belt should be protected and preserved for people and the wildlife. The birds of prey that moved into the area in recent years have all moved on since the constant building noise.

The Planning department should be working for the good intentions of the warrington population. This doesn't appear to be the case and we must assume they are more focused the commercial and financial benefits of approving objected building plans than working for us.

Jeffrey hall



## Sent from my iPhone

"Before acting on this email or opening any attachments you should read the Manchester Metropolitan University email disclaimer available on its website http://www.mmu.ac.uk/emaildisclaimer "